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Dated: April 17, 1998.
L.M. Bynum,
Alternate OSD Federal Liaison Officer,
Department of Defense.
[FR Doc. 98–10885 Filed 4–23–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 5000–04–M

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Office of the Secretary

Meeting of the President’s Security
Policy Advisory Board Action Notice

SUMMARY: The President’s Security
Policy Advisory Board has been
established pursuant to Presidential
Decision Directive/NSC–29, which was
signed by the President on September
16, 1994.

The Board will advise the President
on proposed legislative initiatives and
executive orders pertaining to U.S.
security policy, procedures and
practices as developed by the U.S.
Security Policy Board, and will function
as a federal advisory committee in
accordance with the provisions of Pub.
L. 92–463, the ‘‘Federal Advisory
Committee Act.’’

The President has appointed from the
private sector, three or five Board
members each with a prominent
background and expertise related to
security policy matters. General Larry
Welch, USAF (Ret.) will chair the

Board. Other members include: Rear
Admiral Thomas Brooks, USN (Ret.) and
Ms. Nina Stewart.

The next meeting of the Board will be
held on 18 May 1998, at 1400 hours at
the Omni Hotel, 2727 West Club Drive,
Tucson, Arizona, 85742. The meeting
will be open to the public.

For further information please contact
Mr. Terence Thompson, telephone: 703–
602–1098.

Dated: April 20, 1998.
L.M. Bynum,
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison
Officer, Department of Defense.
[FR Doc. 98–10884 Filed 4–23–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 5000–04–Mea

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Office of the Secretary

Revised Non-Foreign Overseas Per
Diem Rates

AGENCY: DoD, Per Diem, Travel and
Transportation Allowance Committee.
ACTION: Notice of Revised Non-Foreign
Overseas Per Diem Rates.

SUMMARY: The Per Diem, Travel and
Transportation Allowance Committee is
publishing Civilian Personnel Per Diem
Bulletin Number 199. This bulletin lists
revisions in the per diem rates
prescribed for U.S. Government

employees for official travel in Alaska,
Hawaii, Puerto Rico, the Northern
Mariana Islands and Possessions of the
United States. AEA changes announced
in Bulletin Number 194 remain in effect.
Bulletin Number 199 is being published
in the Federal Register to assure that
travelers are paid per diem at the most
current rates.

EFFECTIVE DATES: May 1, 1998.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This
document gives notice of revisions in
per diem rates prescribed by the Per
Diem Travel and Transportation
Allowance Committee for non-foreign
areas outside the continental United
States. It supersedes Civilian Personnel
Per Diem Bulletin Number 198.
Distribution of Civilian Personnel Per
Diem Bulletins by mail was
discontinued. Per Diem Bulletins
published periodically in the Federal
Register now constitute the only
notification of revisions in per diem
rates to agencies and establishments
outside the Department of Defense. For
more information or questions about per
diem rates, please contact your local
travel office. The text of the Bulletin
follows:

Dated: April 20, 1998.
L.M. Bynum,
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison
Officer, Department of Defense.
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[FR Doc. 98–10887 Filed 4–23–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 5000–04–C
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